
Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim Receives Osama Najafi

    Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, head of the Islamic supreme council of Iraq, receives head

of the List of United for Reform Osama Najafi at his office in Baghdad on Wednesday

16/09/2015.

His Eminence discussed with Najafi the development of the political situation, the

support of the reform process, and meeting the demands of the protesters. They

discussed also the security situation, the war against ISIS, and liberating the

cities. The two parties praised the victories achieved by the security forces, the

popular mobilization forces, Peshmerga, and the Iraqi tribes in the battle of

existence. His Eminence stressed on the unity of Iraq as a red line that cannot be

exceeded because everyone\'s interest lies in a unified Iraq that guarantees the

rights of its citizens.


